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Davies, Jason M (CED)

From: John Redden <jredden@greatnortherncannabis.com>
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 12:09 PM
To: CED AMCO Enforcement (CED sponsored)
Subject: Reply re: AMCO Case No. 21-1243
Attachments: #10299 NOV Reply re AM21-1243  (Jan. 03, 2022)[1] copy.pdf

Categories:

Dear Enforcement, 

Please find the attached letter describing our efforts to address the odor that was detected at #10299 in the above listed 
NOV. 

Very truly yours, 

John 

John E. Redden
General Counsel 

Great Northern Cannabis, Inc. 
Anchorage, Alaska 
816.830.6978 | JRedden@GreatNorthernCannabis.com 
GreatNorthernCannabis.com 
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License #10299 
January 3, 2022 
 

January 3, 2022 

 

VIA EMAIL 

 

AMCO Enforcement 

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 

amco.enforcement@alaska.gov 

 

Re: Response to Notice of Violation AMCO Case No. 21 -1243 (“Notice”) 

 

Dear AMCO Enforcement: 

 

Great Northern Cannabis, Inc.  (“Great Northern”) is writing in response to the Notice of a violation of 3 

AAC 306.430(c)(2) received from the Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office, Enforcement Division by email 

on November 12, 2021. We appreciate your efforts and for bringing this matter to our attention. Great 

Northern takes regulatory compliance seriously and takes pride in being a good neighbor.  

 

Factual Circumstance 

The Notice states, “On 11-11-21, 1555 hours, I was travelling south on King St from 76th Ave.  As I 

approached Blinds Unlimited, I began to smell the distinct odor of unburnt marijuana emanating from 

R.C. Tinderbox.  I continued south on King St. and turned east on Calista Ct.  The odor was still very 

noticeable.  I then turned north on to Schoon St. I could still smell the marijuana.  As I was passing AK 

Joint, I could not detect the odor. From Schoon St. I turned west onto 77th St.and (sic) departed the 

area.  The wind was blowing from the north.”  

 

Actions Taken 

At the time the Notice was issued, Great Northern had already engaged Jernstrom Engineering to assist 

with improving the building’s mechanical equipment and odor mitigation capabilities in accord with our 

continued improvement and maintenance of the 7801 King St. facility.  In August 2021, we ordered a 

larger, more advanced Camfil industrial carbon air filter to scrub exhaust of cannabis odor. On 

December 7, 2021, the unit was installed; we believe this fully addresses the facility’s odor 

shortcomings. (See Attachment A, photos of the filter.) 
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Conclusion 

We encourage AMCO Enforcement to re-inspect the premises and to share their findings with Great 
Northern.  If AMCO finds evidence of marijuana odor at the lot line, we request that AMCO inform us 
immediately, so that we can reassess the situation and take additional corrective measures.  However, 
we are confident that marijuana odor is no longer an issue and, in that case, respectfully request that no 
further action be taken with respect to this Notice. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention. Please do not hesitate to contact me directly if you have any 
further questions or if you need additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 

Great Northern Cannabis, Inc.  

 

 

Aaron Morse, CEO 
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Attachment A 

 

 

 

 











Notice of Violation

Date: License #/Type:

Licensee: Address:

DBA: AMCO Case #:

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint.

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
ATTN: Enforcement 
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501
amco.enforcement@alaska.gov

Issuing Investigator:  Received by: 

SIGNATURE: SIGNATURE:

Delivered VIA: Date:  

10/21/21 Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facilities

 James Millhouse 407 E Northern Lights Blvd. 2A Anchorage, AK 99503

On Wednesday, October 13th, 2021 at approximately 12:30 pm Investigators from the Alcohol & Marijuana
Control Office were traveling westbound on Northern Light Blvd near the Red Light District cultivation and retail
store on Eagle street. Investigators did detect a strong odor of marijuana coming from the area of your facility.
An email was sent the following day advising the licensee to correct the odor issue.

Thursday, October 21st, 2021 at approximately 6:00 pm an investigator from the Alcohol & Marijuana Control
Office did detect a strong odor of marijuana coming from the marijuana cultivation and retail store The Red
Light District located at the above address.

This is a violation of:

3 AAC 306.430. Restricted access area

(c) A marijuana cultivation facility shall ensure that any marijuana at the marijuana
cultivation facility

(2) does not emit an odor that is detectable by the public from outside the
cultivation facility except as specifically allowed by a local government approval

 The Red Light District  AM 21-1147

K. Whiteman

Email

 21725





Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint.



Jason M. Davies
Criminal Justice Technician II
AMCO Enforcement
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK  99501
Office (907) 754-3410
jason.davies@alaska.gov



Notice of Violation

License #/Type:

Licensee: Address:

DBA: AMCO Case #:

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint.

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
ATTN: Enforcement 
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501
amco.enforcement@alaska.gov

Issuing Investigator:  Received by: 

SIGNATURE: SIGNATURE:

Delivered VIA: Date:  

Date: 1/3/22 Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facilities

Aaron Ralph 1805 & 1807 West 47th Avenue Anchorage, AK 99517

On Monday, January 3rd, 2022 AMCO enforcement investigators were in the area of West 47th Avenue.
near Alaska Cannabis Exchange LLC a marijuana cultivation located in Anchorage, AK. At approximately
12:47 pm while in the area investigators did detect a strong noticeable odor of marijuana coming from
Alaska Cannabis Exchange LLC.

Your attention is directed to:

 3 AAC 306.430. Restricted access area

(c) A marijuana cultivation facility shall ensure that any marijuana at the marijuana
cultivation facility

(2) does not emit an odor that is detectable by the public from outside the
cultivation facility except as specifically allowed by a local government approval.

 Alaska Cannabis Exchange, LLC  AM22 0008

K. Whiteman

Email

 10671



Response to N.O.V. # AM22 0008 

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
Attention: Enforcement 

From: 

550 W. 7th Ave, suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Alaska Cannabis Exchange #10671 
1807 W. 47th Ave 

Anchorage, Alaska 99517 

Alaska Cannabis Exchange received the aqg__ye referenced NOV dated January 3rd, 2022, via 
email on Wednesday January 5th . On January 3rd we began harvesting one of our rooms. We 
followed our strict policy of procedures which includes turning our exhaust fan to the off 
position during handling and processing of harvests. We use these protocols after determining 
their efficacies through our neighbor's responses on whether they can detect the smell of 
marijuana while we are harvesting when there is no air being exhausted. While this has 

resolved most of the issues concerning complaints, we continue our research and development 
to ensure that everything that can be mitigated is performed. 

Did AMCO Enforcement receive a complaint which prompted Investigators to drive by? Did 
Investigators notice anyone entering or exiting the front door? It was indicated in the NOV that 
Investigators were around W. 47th Avenue near our location at 12:47pm but after review of our 
camera footage we could not find evidence given the scope of coverage that consists of just the 
corner of Harding Drive and the first 400 feet of W. 47th Avenue. For us to continue mitigating 
any issues in the future it is imperative that we have every detail surrounding any complaint so 
that we may target specific actions that we may or may not have taken during these processes. 

Alaska Cannabis Exchange works closely with our neighbors and is diligently striving for a "no 
complaint policy". In fact, Alaska Cannabis Exchange received no complaints or NOV's for 2 

years between July 15
\ 2019, and June 30th, 2021. We will continue addressing these issues 

moving forward and kindly ask Enforcement and/or Investigators to please inform us 
immediately (either by phone or in person) upon any findings of fact so that we may address in 
real time to determine any circumstances that we may or may not have performed in our 
processes and in our continued mitigation of any issues in the future. 

Thank You, 

Aaron Ralph 
907-440-3400 
Alaska Cannabis Exchange 
License # 10671 



Notice of Violation 
(3AAC 306.805) 

This form, all information provided and responses are public documents per Alaska Public Records ACT AS 40.25 

Date: 1 /3/22 

Licensee: Aaron Ralph 

OBA: Alaska Cannabis Exchange, LLC 

License #/Type: 10671 Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facilities 

Address: 1805 & 1807 West 47th Avenue Anchorage, AK 99517 

AMCO Case #: AM22 0008 

This is a notice to you as licensee that an alleged violation has occurred. If the Marijuana Control Board decides to act against your 
license, under the provisions of AS 44.62.330 -AS 44.62.630 (Administrative Procedures Act) you will receive an Accusation and 
Notice of your right to an Administrative Hearing. 

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint. 

On Monday, January 3rd, 2022 AMCO enforcement investigators were in the area of West 47th Avenue. 
near Alaska Cannabis Exchange LLC a marijuana cultivation located in Anchorage, AK. At approximately 
12:47 pm while in the area investigators did detect a strong noticeable odor of marijuana coming from 
Alaska Cannabis Exchange LLC. 

Your attention is directed to: 

3 AAC 306.430. Restricted access area 

(c) A marijuana cultivation facility shall ensure that any marijuana at the marijuana 
cultivation facility 

(2) does not emit an odor that is detectable by the public from outside the 
cultivation facility except as specifically allowed by a local government approval. 

... .. : _, :·· ::. ~:. , . ., . --- . .. 

*Please send your response to the address below and include your marijuana license number in your response. 

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
ATTN: Enforcement 
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Issuing Investigator: K. Whiteman 

SIGNATURE: 

Delivered VIA: Email 

updated 2/8/21 Tracking#: 

Received by: l/-,4Rf>N /J..IJ l(-71/ 

SIGNATURE: /d~ c6,----
0ate: !---~~ 



             Notice of Violation 
(3AAC 306.805)

This form, all information provided and responses are public documents per Alaska Public Records ACT AS 40.25 

Date: License #/Type: 

Licensee: Address: 

DBA: AMCO Case #: 

This is a notice to you as licensee that an alleged violation has occurred.  If the Marijuana Control Board decides to act against your 
license, under the provisions of AS 44.62.330 - AS 44.62.630 (Administrative Procedures Act) you will receive an Accusation and 
Notice of your right to an Administrative Hearing. 

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint. 

3 AAC 306.805 provides that upon receipt of a Notice of Violation, a licensee may request to appear before the board and be 
heard regarding the Notice of Violation.  The request must be made within ten days after receipt of the Notice of Violation.  A 
licensee may respond, either orally or in writing to the Notice.  3 AAC 306.810 (2)(A)(B)(C) failed, within a reasonable time after 
receiving a notice of violation, to correct any defect that is the subject of the notice of violation of AS 17.8 or this chapter. 
IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT YOU RESPOND IN WRITING TO DOCUMENT YOUR RESPONSE FOR THE MARIJUANA CONTROL BOARD.

*Please send your response to the address below and include your marijuana license number in your response.

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
ATTN: Enforcement 
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501 
amco.enforcement@alaska.gov 

Issuing Investigator:  Received by: 

SIGNATURE:  SIGNATURE: 

Delivered VIA:  Date:  

updated 4/23/19 

mailto:amco.enforcement@alaska.gov






Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM

          TO: Marijuana Control Board DATE: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 

          FROM: James Hoelscher, Enforcement Chief RE:AM220257 Supplemental Information 

This memo is provided as a supplement to Investigator Rukes NOV, AM220257. 

On 2-14-2022 at approximately 1515 hours, I was traveling westbound on Tudor Road. My windows were 
rolled up, but my vehicle was pulling in outside air.  

As I passed Cannabaska/AlaskaSense, my vehicle was overwhelmed by an extremely powerful odor of 
marijuana. I could smell the marijuana from the point I passed Cannabaska/AlaskaSense and when I at 
was at the intersection of Tudor Road and Arctic. While at the intersection, I rolled down my window, 
observed a steady wind from the North - Northeast, also verified by observing smoke exit vehicle exhaust 
from in front of me. There was a fog and high humidity when I passed, I know from personal experience 
and my Investigative experience that when there is a temperature inversion and higher humidity, the 
odor of marijuana is more prevalent and tends to be stronger. 

The wind direction was NNE, approximately 5 mph during this, verified by www.wunderground.com. 

I contacted Jason Davies at AMCO and requested he send a second Investigator to verify odor was 
originating from AlaskaSense. 

I was informed that Investigator Rukes verified odor of marijuana on 2-15-22, he stated that he could not 
smell it from the road, however, he detected the odor of marijuana blowing from the East side of building 
towards West portion of the parking lot.  

3 AAC 306.430. Restricted access area 
(c) A marijuana cultivation facility shall ensure that any marijuana at the marijuana
cultivation facility

(2) does not emit an odor that is detectable by the public from outside the cultivation facility
except as specifically allowed by a local government approval.

Attachments: Map of Cannabaska - Screenshot of www.wunderground.com 







             Notice of Violation 
(3AAC 306.805)

This form, all information provided and responses are public documents per Alaska Public Records ACT AS 40.25 

Date: License #/Type: 

Licensee: Address: 

DBA: AMCO Case #: 

This is a notice to you as licensee that an alleged violation has occurred.  If the Marijuana Control Board decides to act against your 
license, under the provisions of AS 44.62.330 - AS 44.62.630 (Administrative Procedures Act) you will receive an Accusation and 
Notice of your right to an Administrative Hearing. 

Note: This is not an accusation or a criminal complaint. 

3 AAC 306.805 provides that upon receipt of a Notice of Violation, a licensee may request to appear before the board and be 
heard regarding the Notice of Violation.  The request must be made within ten days after receipt of the Notice of Violation.  A 
licensee may respond, either orally or in writing to the Notice.  3 AAC 306.810 (2)(A)(B)(C) failed, within a reasonable time after 
receiving a notice of violation, to correct any defect that is the subject of the notice of violation of AS 17.8 or this chapter. 
IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT YOU RESPOND IN WRITING TO DOCUMENT YOUR RESPONSE FOR THE MARIJUANA CONTROL BOARD.

*Please send your response to the address below and include your marijuana license number in your response.

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
ATTN: Enforcement 
550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501 
amco.enforcement@alaska.gov 

Issuing Investigator:  Received by: 

SIGNATURE:  SIGNATURE: 

Delivered VIA:  Date:  

updated 4/23/19 

mailto:amco.enforcement@alaska.gov
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Davies, Jason M (CED)

From: Patrick Moore <aspem10@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 2:03 PM
To: CED AMCO Enforcement (CED sponsored)
Cc: Davies, Jason M (CED); Drulis, Jacqlene M (CED); Hoelscher, James C (CED); Hamilton, Joe (CED)
Subject: Fwd: NOV Case # AM22-0369 Homer Budz, LLC #12783

Categories:

This letter is in response to the NOV Case # AM22‐0369 that I received on 3/1/22.  

We inadvertently submitted our business license renewal to CPBL with my parents removed from the new license before 
the AMCO board had approved it. 

 The business has no outstanding debts with any owners and the majority owner has not changed. It was simply a 
clerical error as we were trying to be judicious in getting the, sometimes overwhelming, paperwork done for the license 
renewal process.  

I have contacted CPBL and will submit a license change if necessary. I have also finished my corrections to my license 
renewal for 2021 and will be submitting that next week. When the license goes through it will render the error a moot 
point.  

Regards 
Patrick Moore 
Owner Homer Budz, LLC License #12783 
907‐250‐2416 
Homerbudz@gmail.com 
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